

# **Region 1 Board Meeting 4/3/2024 at 1:20 pm – In person Meeting @ 2024 R1 Championships – Mesa, AZ**

## **Roll Call**

---

Tim Klempnauer Chairman- Region 1  
Lori Yee State Chair Hawaii via Zoom  
Pej Ebrahimi State Chair Nevada / Temporary Secretary  
Vince Miller State Chair Nor Cal  
Matt Lowry State Chair So Cal / Webmaster  
Clay Baimbridge State Chair Arizona  
David Daniels State Chair Utah – via Zoom  
Anton Brady Treasurer  
Adam Lomax Vice President / Past Regional Chairman

## **2026 Region 1 Championship Bid**

---

Tim presented his Bid for the 2026 R1 championships at the Event Center in Reno where the first Westerns was hosted. Tim touched on the convenience of the area with shuttle service to “the Row” and walking distance to the venue. The hotels in the area are being upgraded since they have been bought out by Caesars Entertainment. Hotel pricing is very cheap – \$39-\$179 depending on weekday/weekend pricing. When asked about two competition flight format, Tim said it can be done but we may have to remove some seating and only have seating on one side of venue.

Tim removed himself from the meeting for remaining board members to discuss the bid.

Motion to accept Tim’s bid: Vince.

Second: Clay

Vote: Unanimous

## **Merging Utah with Region 1**

---

Tim turned it over to Matt to discuss camps/dates. The compulsory camp will be held at SCATS on June 22-23.

To Integrate Utah – Matt suggests an Allotment for this first year. The allotment would work by getting numbers from Utah for the compulsory levels from their state championships to help determine the number of boys from Utah that should qualify to the camp after the R2 Championships. 72 total boys is the target for the compulsory camp.

## **This Year's Regionals**

---

Clay discussed the weekend and provided information for the meet weekend. First session will have 2 meets (TS and L9 older boys) – all other sessions will be single meet.

Matt asked the question if there was still need for a training day if boys will be warming up and competing on same equipment just as something to think about for the future.

## **Random Topics**

---

Pej asked about the Regional Chairman transition from Tim to Matt – and when that will happen. Tim says he wants to oversee regionals but he has no problem with Matt jumping in to start going on things prior to the May 1<sup>st</sup> date.

## **Meeting Adjourned at 2:27 pm**

---

Motion to adjourn: Pej  
Second: Clay